
   

 

June 2020 

Friends of Portage Lake 
Our Mission 

To learn, study and monitor the 

condition of Portage Lake and take 

steps to keep it healthy and viable. 

2020 Board 
Members 

Mark Parks - President        

        North End 
mark@jergensinsulation.com 

 

Richard Flegel - Secretary 

 Klines Resort 

          rick.flegel@cox.net 
 

Kevin Hughes - Treasurer   

              Davis Drive 
chrisnkev19@comcast.net 

 

Gary Hawkins   -  South end 

ghawk8066@aol.com 
 

Frank Peterman - Lake Ave. 

    fptrmn7521@gmail.com 
 

Shari Pluskis  

Nancy Lane & Snug Harbor 
spluskis0711@comcast.net 

 

Elayna Stierhoff     (at large) 

elayna13@aol.com  

www.friendsofportagelake.com

. 

It has been some time since our last 
newsletter to our Portage Lake fami-
ly.  The current Stay at Home re-
strictions have limited our ability to 
communicate as a board, but we’ve 
managed to stay in touch with each 
other on key items and have been 
working remotely with our treatment 
partner (PLM) to begin this year’s 
lake management program.   

There were some restrictions on PLM 
from the State of Michigan this spring 
that delayed them in getting to work 
on our lake, but they ramped up their 
efforts quickly to survey 
the lake and plan for 
treatments as soon as 
those restrictions were 
lifted.  PLM treated for 
the invasive curly leaf 
pondweed and Eurasian 
milfoil on Tuesday, May 
26th with good success. 

We greatly missed being 
able to host our spring dinner and 
meeting with our neighbors on the 
lake.  We’ll have to make up for this 
with fellowship on the lake this sum-
mer and at our fall meeting!  We hope 
you will join in on the annual July 4th 
boat parade to celebrate our freedom 
and our lake community. 

It goes without saying that we are all 
anxious for things on the lake to re-

turn to normal.  Unfortunately, we 
are once again dealing with heavy 
rainfalls and high water levels that 
have caused impacts on our lake be-
yond our control.  The recent heavy 
rains have caused added run-off from 
yards and farm fields which causes 
flooding and encourages weed growth 
in the lake due to the added nutri-
ents.  Our treatment efforts will be 
geared to meet the need.  Please be 
respectful of the impacts of boat 
wakes during this time when water 
levels are above docks and into many 
folks’ yards. 

In this newsletter, you will 
see articles of interest on the 
history of our lake, the na-
ture that surrounds us, and 
some educational pieces 
from webinars attended by 
our board members.  We 
hope you enjoy these articles 
and will let us know if there 

are any areas you would like to learn 
more about. 

Please feel free to discuss the invasive 
weed control program or any other 
areas of lake interest with your board 
representative.  We welcome your 
questions and input.  Thank you 
again for supporting our treatment 
efforts for this year as we continue to 
work to protect and preserve our 
great lake. 

President’s Report 
by Mark Parks 

      Find 

       Us 

       On 

   Facebook 

http://www.friendsofportagelake.com/
http://www.friendsofportagelake.com/
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Portage Lake: Spring Delayed 

P a g e  2  P o r t a g e  L a k e  R e p o r t  

by Rick Flegel 

High water levels are affecting 

all of us as we wait our turn to 

get out on the lake to tour, fish, 

swim or relax. I am reminded of 

your feedback from the past 12 

months - with the most frequent-

ly mentioned issues noted below. 

Canada Geese and Goose Poop 

The normal population of geese 

are back, and new goslings are 

following their parents entering/

exiting the lake from their on-

shore nests and resting spots. 

Reminder: Geese are grazers. 

A well manicured lawn right up 

to the shoreline is a big ñENTER 

HERE FOR FOODò sign. Check 

for yourself - geese avoid shore-

lines with native shrubs, tall 

marsh grasses or reeds. (experts 

recommend native plants at least 

2 feet tall. You will find little if 

any goose poop in shrub, tall 

grass and reed areas. 

Reminder 2: Geese need to 

watch for predators and donôt 

navigate well through shrubs 

and/or tall weeds/reeds. Again - 

experts recommend native shore-

line plants/shrubs at least 2 feet 

tall. Another benefit of taller, 

robust shoreline plants is that 

shoreline erosion is minimized. 

Erosion is bad for lake health 

and promotes excess plant 

growth. 

Aquatic Plant Growth in  Boat 

Docking Areas 

Invasive aquatic plant control 

plans are in place for 2020. If the 

plants near your dock are non-

native invasives they will be 

treated. 

Native aquatic plants are protect-

ed per our permit conditions. A 

pathway (boat width) to and 

from the dock 

can be cleared 

- mechanically 

or chemically 

- to allow ac-

cess. Contact a 

board member 

for ópathway 

to boat dockô 

treatment re-

quests. 

Algae - it comes and goes 

Invasive Starry Stonewort algae 

is being treated in specific areas 

of the lake with chemical appli-

cations. 

Spot treatment of shoreline algae 

growth occurs throughout the 

treatment season. Report excess 

growths (typically a bright green 

color - fine filaments / masses) 

to your lake area board member 

so your area is included in the 

next round or treatment. 

Beneficial algae: Algae are key 

components of the lake ófood 

chainô and are food for snails, 

clams, crayfish, etc. which in 

turn are food for fish/birds. 

By Elayna Stierhoff 

You may notice in some of the calmer 
areas of our lake, a bunch of tiny round 

leaves floating on the surface.  They 
can make the surface look really green 

if there are enough of them in an area.   

This native plant is called Duckweed, 

due to the fact that ducks, as well as 
other animals, eat it.  An entire Duck-

weed plant consists of a single leave, a 

root and three microscopic flowers.  It 
is the smallest known flowering plant.  

The tiny flowers are similar to Jack-in-
the-Pulpit, Skunk Cabbage, and Calla 

Lilies. 

Calm pond and lake water with higher 

nutrient loads can explode with large 

amounts of Duckweed.  It is amazing to 
see how much area such tiny plants can 

cover.  In some instances, Duckweed 
can be treated to lessen its volume. 

Because of Duckweedôs fast growth in 
high nutrient waters, its growth is en-

couraged in some waterways to take up 

those nutrients.  The Duckweed is then 
harvested, removing some of the extra 

nutrient, and is fed to livestock or used 
as a fertilizer. 

Portage Lake, overall does not have as 
much of a problem with Duckweed be-

cause of the water flow.  With the river 

coming in at the top and going out at 
the bottom, as well as the boating activ-

ity, the water movement discourages 
Duckweed from growing in the main 

parts of the lake.  However, Duckweed 
is an important food source for fish and 

waterfowl.  Therefore, it is beneficial to 
have around. 

Duckweed 

Native or Nuisance?  
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Our Membership 

Drive Has Officially 

Begun... 

… later than normal this year as 

nothing is normal this year! Send 

your renewal or first time mem-

bership form by the July 1st 

deadline. 

Current Balance:        

$10,488.81 

THE MONEY IN THIS         

ACCOUNT IS USED FOR: 

¶ Insurance policy 

¶ 4th of July trophyôs 

¶ Spring and fall dinners 

¶ Membership to Michigan 

Lake Stewardship Assoc. 

¶ Membership to Michigan 

Waterfront Alliance  

¶ Spring MLSA conference  

¶ State of Michigan fees 

¶ Support to St. Joseph County 

Conservation District  

In addition, this account would 

be used in the event that our 

treatment needs exceeded the 

money that is in the township 

assessment account. 

We appreciate your support in 

helping to keep Portage Lake 

healthy and viable!! 

Kevin Hughes, Treasurer 

chrisnkev19@comcast.net 

22705 Davis Drive 

Three Rivers, MI 49093 

Treasurer’s Report 

South End History - The Public Access 
  by Gary Hawkins 

Have you noticed the difference in 

water depth and bottom contour 

around the public access area, and 

how it tends to drop off faster 

than the lake shore line anywhere 

else? That whole area roughly 80 

yards out from the access, and the 

coves on both sides of the access, 

are not part of the natural lake. 

They are man made… basically by 

a single individual named Henry 

McClain.  

Henry owned an excavating busi-

ness just north of Mendon and 

bought several acres (where the 

public access is now located) to 

mine marl. If you have dropped an 

anchor in that area and pulled up 

a very gray clay-like substance on 

your anchor, that is marl. During 

the 1950’s and early 60’s, marl - 

with its high calcium carbonate 

content - was spread on farm 

fields to reduce soil acidity.  

Henry had a 

large drag line 

crane with a very 

large, heavy 

bucket with 

many drain 

holes. He was an 

artist with that 

machine. Oper-

ated completely 

mechanically 

with levers and cables, he would 

literally pitch the bucket precisely 

where he wanted. Day after day he 

would dig marl directly out of the 

lake, accumulate it in large piles, 

allow it to dry for several weeks, 

and haul it in a spreader truck to 

farm fields throughout the county. 

Growing up on the property next 

to the bridge I watched the pro-

cess first hand. The water from 

the access area all the way to the 

bridge would turn completely gray 

when the drag line was in opera-

tion. You could vividly see the ef-

fect of the current.  There was no 

swimming or fishing on those 

days. The operation continued for 

several years, adding perhaps two 

acres to the lake surface area. 

Lime, which is abundant as a by-

product from municipal water 

treatment systems, has replaced 

marl in today’s world. Mr. 

McClain continued to own the 

property after his marl business 

declined, but would occasionally 

store equipment there.  

With the property no longer creat-

ing revenue, Henry agreed to sell 

the property to a nearby land 

owner. Just days prior to finaliz-

ing the deal, Henry instead sold it 

to the State of Michigan. Alleged-

ly, someone sabotaged equipment 

stored there by put-

ting dirt into a fuel 

tank. As a knee jerk 

reaction the land 

was sold to the 

state and a public 

access was created. 

Since the state up-

graded it a few 

years ago, our pub-

lic access is now one of the best in 

all southwest Michigan (for sure 

the best in the county; I’ve been to 

all of them). We can take pride in 

having such a nice facility on our 

lake. But can you imagine how 

great the fishing would be on the 

lake with no public access? It 

would be substantially different 

(and - by the way - no bass tour-

naments).  

Oh what could have been! 
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Save 

These 

Dates! 

June 13: Fishing Derby 7 am 

July 1: Memberships Due 

July 4: Boat Parade: 1 pm 

Sept 24: Annual Dinner 

Meeting & Elections: 6pm  

Dinner meeting held at Klines Resort 

clubhouse 

Portage Lake Fishing  Derby 

Saturday June 13  
from 7 am - 12 noon  

Register at old resort boat landing  

in front of Kline’s house. 

 QUESTIONS?  

Call Jim Hamrick  

269-649-5339             

0r email:  

GPJfishingadven-

tures@comcast.net 

P a g e  4  
    11th Aˎˎ˕ˁˌ  

JULY 4TH BOAT PARADE 
Join  “FRIENDS OF PORTAGE LAKE”       

for our July 4th boat parade! 

Decorate your boat in any patriotic style.                 
Or be creative with any theme! 

You may win the Patriot Cup traveling trophy!  

Winner’s name will be engraved on it for 2019 and you 
will be able to display it proudly all year! 

OR COME UP WITH YOUR OWN IDEA and win the   

ñMOST CREATIVEò trophy that you get to keep!! 

TELL YOUR NEIGHBORS AND JOIN THE FUN 

TIME: 1 PM start in front of light house 

          (Rˁˉˎ Dˁ˔˅: Sunday July 5th)  

Every participant will receive a souvenir trophy  

For more information contact:  K evin Hughes     

Phone: (269) 649-9535  Email: chrisnkev19@comcast.net 

    

wŜƳƛƴŘŜǊ ς  
CǊƛŜƴŘǎ ƻŦ tƻǊǘŀƎŜ [ŀƪŜ 
Ƙŀǎ ŀ CŀŎŜōƻƻƪ tŀƎŜΗ 
In order to increase communication with 
members of Friends of Portage Lake we 
have created a Facebook page.   

Search for Friends of Portage and like 
our page.  Reminders will be posted as 
well as posts aimed at promoting the 
mission of Friends of Portage Lake.  You 
can also send us a message using Face-
book.  

Here is the link (copy and paste):  

https://www.facebook.com/photo/?

fbid=138009344222948&set=a.100190144671535&

__tn__=%3C 


